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Althorne Parish Council

The Parish Hall, Summerhill, Althorne, CM3 6BY

E-mail althornepc@yahoo.com
Tel: 01621 744825
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ALTHORNE PARISH COUNCIL, HELD 7.30PM IN THE PARISH HALL ON WEDNESDAY, 31st OCTOBER 2018. 
Present:

Cllr. Paul Burgess, Cllr B Noye, Cllr J Lakin and 11 members of the public. 
18/156
Apologies for absence

To receive apologies for absence – Cllr M Faraway, Cllr M Bassenger and Cllr M Abraham.
18/157
Minutes of Meetings

To approve as a correct record the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held 26th September 2018, deferred to next meeting.
18/158
Declaration of Interests

To receive ‘Disclosable Pecuniary Interests, Other Pecuniary Interests or Non-Pecuniary Interests relating to items on the agenda – None.
18/159
Public Forum with respect to items on the Agenda

A discussion took place regarding storage of the solitary solider.
Maythorne Mushroom planning application – a parishioner asked if an explanation could be given regarding the application.  Cllr Burgess informed that the application was an agricultural one, there were changes to the original design and that the variations were very significant.  The planning application was heard at South East Area Planning Committee.

18/160

Finance

To advise members of receipts, automated payments and to approve the cheques for

payment and signing 
31/10/2018

Viking Stationery





£  142.91
31/10/2018

Joanna Jeffery Clerks Wages




£  492.86

3110/2018

HMRC Clerks Tax





£   66.20

31/10/2018

MSJ Garwood Grass Cutting




£ 560.27

31/10/2018

Rialtas Business Solutions Ltd software


£ 142.80

31/10/2018

Essex Association of Local Councils Cllr Training

£   90.00

31/10/2018

Maldon District Council Comm Protection Officers

£ 229.46
31/10/2018

BT Telephone and broadband



£   60.72

Proposed by Cllr B Noye seconded by Cllr J Lakin.

Cllr P Burgess gave a brief run through of expected budget figures.

18/161

Planning

18/161.01

Applications requiring response from Althorne Parish Council:



Week ending: 26th September 2018



18/01094/FUL PP-06929932

Replacement dwelling and a double garage.  Amendments to that previously approved under ref FUL/MAL/18/00424

|Meadow View Barnes Farm Drive Althorne Essex

Althorne Parish SUPPORT this planning application

18/161.02

Decisions advised by Maldon District Council:


Week ending: 12th October 2018



FUL/Mal/18/00684

Section 73A application for the change of use of the barns to three dwelling houses, including new link to boiler room, garden extensions and shed conversion to garages.

Maythorne – The Endway, Althorne, Essex

REFUSE

LDE/MAL/18/00807

Claim for lawful development certificate for the existing erection of a dwellinghouse, outbuildings and erection of a fence and the use of the dwellinghouse for over 10 years for permenant residential purposes.

30 Smugglers Club Ground, Bridgemarsh Lane, Althorne, Essex

REFUSE

18/161.03

Planning Appeal advised by Maldon District Council


Site Address: None

18/161.04

Planning Appeal decisions advised by Maldon District Council



Week ending: None 
18/161.05

Neighbourhood Plan:

Althorne is a designated Neighbourhood Area.

A Steering Group has been formed and all new members are welcome to attend a short meeting after the Parish Council Meeting.

18/162

District Councillors’ Report


Dist Cllr Boyce emailed the following.

The transformation programme is ongoing, you will remember we have to make savings of over £1,000000 per year and this is a very very painful and difficult program as I am sure that the Parish Council and residents will appreciate.  The appointments committee have been meeting to interview for the second tier managers. This initial process should have been completed by this afternoon. 
Enforcement issues are ongoing and we have been successful lately on appeals against enforcement and recently new enforcements have been authorised down Bridgemarsh.

I trust that the Tommy silhouette has been well received in the village as it has in all other Parishes. The centenary remembrance will conclude with a beacon lighting and poetry reading etc on Sunday 11th November at the Promenade Park I think from 6pm but I am not sure.

18/163

Transport Report from Allan Brignall


Buses

I attended two bus related meetings. Maldon district Transport Reps meeting and DHBUG Bus Users meeting. At each of these First sent no representatives. I will follow up with First.

Topics included apps fro journey checking and planing and it was noted that not all are reliable. It was suggested that people should try different apps (there is no “go to “ best app) and increase chance of apps working by upgrading phones to later more technical models. This is not a good way forward and need to retain easily accessible information remains. Poor state of bus stops and timetable displays was also noted. ECC transport asked for specific examples and I cited bus stops on Fambridge road have never had a timetable put in the display cases at the stops. I will monitor resolution actions and timings.

Rail

Engineering works appear to have reduced impact on Liverpool Street (LST) Line services to Althorne.  Crouch Valley line does not have bus replacements in November.  Last train to Althorne is serviced by 22:18 from LST and has no bus replacement.  Trains from LST after this do have service alterations.

Crouch Valley line trains run at weekends, but services to LST are affected by Engineering works. As always the advice is to check your intended journey.

Greater Anglia were shortlisted for “Passenger Operator of the Year 2018”in August though they missed out on this. In October Mark Francois, MP for Rayleigh and Wickford, called for MD of Greater Anglia to resign in a Parliamentary speech.  

Extra info will be AVN

.

Terry Inkpen commented that there is currently no information at the station regarding train times and cancellations, check before you leave for the station that there is no disruption.

18/164

Health Report

Janet Cloke reported that she will be attending a MEHT meeting on 5th November 2018.
Joint working between Basildon, Southend and Broomfield Hospitals has not moved forward, due to Southend Hospital not wishing to lose stroke procedures to Basildon Hospital.
Talks between Basildon, Southend, Broomfield and Braintree regarding passenger transport are proving productive.
18/165

Clerk’s Report

The Clerk reminded all parishioners to be vigilant and keep valuables safe following recent crime in the area.
18/166

Commercial solicitor’s – Cllr J Lakin

Cllr Lakin has spoken with two commercial solicitors who would be willing to give advice on complex planning matters, the approximate cost for this service would be £200 plus VAT per hour.

A discussion took place with the Clerk suggesting possible planning training from Maldon District Council and also contact with the Essex Association of Local Councils.
The Clerk informed that this would need to be a budget item and allowed for in the precept.  The Clerk will gather more information before the next meeting.
18/167

Recreation Ground

Terry Inkpen informed that the Guides had removed most of their belongings from the container and would be removing the last bits within the next couple of weeks.
18/168

Solitary Solider

Maldon District Council have decided that each parish can now keep the donated solider, how would Councillor’s like to store/place the silhouette.  It was suggested that the solider be stored in the container on the Recreation Ground.  The Clerk will contact Mark Palmer from the football club for a key. 
18/169

Neighbourhood Watch Scheme

Would anyone like to attend the NWP meetings? No interest was shown.
18/170

Reports from Meetings and Events attended

Cllr J Lakin attended the Dengie Hundred Group of Parish Councils, he reported there has been an increase in crime, it was suggested that a letter be sent to Nick Holston, Police Commissioner to raise our concerns.
It was reported that the sludge slurry laid this year by farmers has been very strong smelling, investigations are taking place.

Cllr P Burgess was a judge on the Maldon District Council Conservation & Design Awards Panel during September, winners will be announced in December.

18/171

Public Forum with respect to matters of mutual interest

A parishioner enquired, if a commercial solicitor is instructed who would decide which planning applications would need to be looked at.  A short discussion took place.
A parishioner suggested it would be a good idea to advertise the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme in the AVN to attract volunteers.
It was reported that many cars have recently been parked in the Recreation Ground.

A short discussion took place regarding funding for future projects.
A parishioner asked if Saltmarsh 75 could be advertised in the AVN.

18/172

Information Exchange/Next Agenda Items Only



No decisions can be made under this item.

Matters may be raised by members and requested to be itemised on the next meeting agenda.
18/173

Date of next meeting and closure



Parish Council Meeting 28th November 2018 @ 7.30pm



Meeting closed at 8.58pm.
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